Serials

Professor John von Neumann The Institute for Advanced Study Princeton University Princeton, New Jersey

Dear Professor von Neumann:

Your letter of 5 January 1953 accepting the invitation extended in my latter of 11 December 1952 is a source of gratification.

We had contemplated holding the first meeting of the new Board on 26 January, as indicated in my letter, but this date has proved to be unsuitable and the meeting has been postponed to the first week in February. A letter on this subject will be sent you in a few days.

I too as looking forward to seeing you again at our first meeting.

Sincerely,

RALPH J. CANINE Major General, US Army Director

cc: AG C/S CONS

M/R: In our letter, ser. 0795, dtd ll Dec 52 we invited Prof. von Neumann to be a member of NSASAB. Prof. von Neumann accepted in his letter of 5 Jan 53.

W. F. Friedman/CONS/60493/9 Jan 53